Air Balloon Hill Primary School,

Hillside Road, St George, Bristol, BS5 7PB

Tel: 0117 903 0077

Email: airballoonhillp@bristol-schools.uk

Head Teacher: Mr. T Browse



13th November 2023

Dear parents and carers,

As you know from last week's newsletter, the new FAB sponsored climbing frame has been built in the top playground. Today, those children who use that playground have all enjoyed exploring the climbing frame.

I would like to take this opportunity to say thank you to all of you who have supported FAB and made various donations to help raise the money to build our new climbing frame. Thank you as well to FAB for agreeing to focus their fund-raising on this project. The children will really enjoy this new climbing frame for many years to come.

I would also like to remind everyone that this new climbing frame – along with the climbing frame behind the ball court – should not to be used by children outside of the school day. We make sure that members of staff supervise the children's play on this equipment and therefore children are not allowed to play on them when unsupervised by staff. This includes in the morning before school and in the afternoon following the end of the day.

Additionally, our top playground is frequently used by Space Cadets so we kindly ask that parents vacate the school premises as soon as they have picked up their children so our wrap-around care staff can facilitate after-school club activities outside.

I would also like to ask Year 2 parents to help keep children off the trees that are growing at the front of the school. Those trees are not designed to be climbed – as tempting and fun as it looks – and there is a risk of children coming to harm if they fall or if any branches break. We are looking to see if we can get additional planting in those raised beds but, in the meantime, if you can please work with us to discourage the children from climbing the trees it will help preserve any future plants we have there in the future.

Yours sincerely,

Tim Browse